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21* January 2019
Local Plan Review

Whiteshill and Ruscombe Parish Council have noted the recent review of the Local Plan and
recognise that no development sites are proposed for the parish, which Councillors agree
should be the case.

One element of concern was the Alternative site allocation of STR035 in Callowell.

There is concern that should this become a development site it would mean an extension out
into the countryside having a visual impact on the parish. There could be a danger that this
would set a precedence and the above land within Whiteshill could be more exposed to
development. One of the criteria of the Whiteshill and Ruscombe neighbourhood
development plan, was for the parish boundary not to be joined into Stroud so as the parish
can keep its identity and separation. This is explained in the W&R NDP policy of W&R-
LC1: Landscape policy.

Whiteshill and Ruscombe Parish Council had no further comments.
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